Natural Sciences Chairs Council

February 25, 2015
1:00pm – 3:00pm, BI-104

In Attendance: K. Fleming, M. Greer, B. Stanley, R. Smith, P. Williams, T. Rizzo, C. Stanton, S. McGill, P. Dixon, M. Schultz, M. Chao, K. Voigt, D. Graham, A. Hovannesian
1) Approval of minutes for February 11, 2015 – Approved as distributed 
2) Informational Items:
a. Announcements by Chairs

· Lory asked the chairs to be prepared to nominate a mace bearer and outstanding alumni at the next meeting for the upcoming commencement in June.
b. Announcements from administration

· There is a strategic planning open forum today at 3:00pm in the Obershaw Dining Room. The next strategic planning Town Hall meeting will take place Tuesday, March 10, 2015, beginning at 9:00am in the SMSU events center.
· A reminder that ILOs should be discussed in the department meetings. Please provide feedback to Dr. Hovannesian so that she may provide it to the AWP.
· Bob Sperry contacted some of our department chairs regarding transfer students coming in with virtual lab credit. The chairs will meet regarding this issue on March 11, 2015 immediately following the chairs meeting to discuss our stance as a college.
· The Chancellor’s Office will be offering another course re-design institute to help improve student success. The deadline to submit proposals is March 6, 2015.
· The equity increases in the CBA will be completed by March 20, 2015.
3) Discussion Items:

a. Student Affairs (VP Haynes) – Vice President Haynes brought his leadership team to the meeting and had them introduce themselves and to give us brief updates as to what is going on in their areas. He also announced that there is a New Interim Director in the career center and his office is doing a national search for a new director in the counseling center.
i. Allison Satterlund, Associate Vice President of Student Affairs and Dean of Students: They are moving quickly to get additional housing on campus, and they are seek Board of Trustee approval in May, 2015 for an additional 430 beds, which will be primarily used for high achieving and honor students.

ii. Beth Jaworski, Interim Associate Vice President of Student Services: Her area is working on revamping the CARE Team into two teams to better serve students and staff.
iii. Kevin Hatcher, Associate Vice President and Director of Intercollegiate Athletics: This year the Student Rec. Center will serve its one millionth customer.  His area is working on expanding the Student Rec. Center and the student union. He is currently in talks with USA Volleyball to possibly bring them on campus and to schedule a game between USA and China.
iv. Olivia Rosas, Associate Vice President of Enrollment Services: They are currently reconfiguring the outreach and recruitment efforts regarding high achieving students. They will be hosting an event for the top 1% of juniors in April 25, 2015. 
b. Development Update (Duke Graham) – Mr. Graham reported the following:

i. He will be having lunch with a CSUSB alumna on Friday to discuss the possibility of her and her husband naming CSUSB in their estate.
ii. He showed the chairs the backpacks and other giveaways inside (manual, foldable binoculars and a compass) that will be handed out to the middle and high school students that will be coming to campus next week.
iii. The proposal, to Heising Simon, for the final $225k match for Dr. Jetter’s grant was submitted on Monday. 

iv. He and Dr. Fischman spoke to Kellogg regarding a possible grant. They seemed to be interested in grants dealing with early mathematics. 
v. He has been talking to Dr. Usher regarding the CREST grant and ways in which support for undocumented students may be provided. 
c. Assessment/student success update (Dr. Hovannesian) – Dr. Hovannesian announced the following:
i. Transfer Day will be on Saturday, February 28, 2015. The student count should be sent out soon.
ii. 48 current PAES Scholars have signed up to volunteer at the upcoming PAES recruiting event that will be held on April 25, 2015.
iii. Assessment – quarterly uploads are ongoing.
iv. She sent out an email from The Chancellor’s Office regarding a High Impact Practices Leadership Retreat.
d. Scheduling update (Dr. Williams) – Dr. Williams passed out the spring data, and as of this morning, the college is at 79% of target. He reminded chairs that the fall schedule build begins on March 2, and priority registration begins on May 26, 2015. Summer registration begins on May 9, 2015. A discussion followed regarding summer school.
e. Foundation Grant Process – During his report, Mr. Graham asked the chairs if they had any feedback or questions regarding the foundation grant process paperwork that the dean had sent out as attachments.
f. Faculty Search Update – The dean reported that it has been brought to her attention that some faculty candidates have been asked illegal questions during the interview process.  The dean mentioned that current faculty should be cautioned not to ask illegal questions during the recruiting process. She also reminded the chairs to have conversations about start-up during the candidates’ campus visit. She then had Dr. Dixon tell the chairs about a process Physics has incorporated during their recruitment this year. Physics created numbered files for each candidate and only put the teaching and research statement in them. They then blind reviewed the statements, and later matched the number to the names after whittling down the number of candidates. They found this to be quite useful in the process. A discussion followed.
g. Equipment requests – Sheet 2 has recommendations. There is a chance to suggest something different since some instructional computer requests were not included. Send any additional requests to the dean by February 27, 2015. 
h. Sabbatical Leaves – The report from prior sabbatical needs to be included with a new application. When determining approval, factors that should be considered are the merit of the proposal, the outcome of the most recent past sabbatical, programmatic needs, and budgetary implications.
i. Part-time faculty evaluation and compensation – Academic Personnel and the CFA are discussing the questions on the evaluation form. Evaluations of faculty on a three year contract or are eligible to be on a three year contract need to come to the dean. Any unsatisfactory evaluations also need to go to the dean’s office.
j. Recruiting video – Admissions has asked that a recruiting video be made for the college. The possibility of a CNS recruiting video that shows faculty/student engagement (in the classroom, in labs, in the field, etc.) was discussed since this would highlight all departments in the college and would feature one of the distinguishing characteristics of the college.
4) Other: 

